December 31, 2018

Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the December 12, 2018 Meeting

The December meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held December 12, 2018 at Applebee's Restaurant; 6800 Johnson Drive; Mission, Kansas. There were 9 in attendance. Ed Treese, previous chapter chairman, was in charge.

Treese opened the business meeting at 11:52AM. He asked Ben Weiss, secretary/treasurer, to read the minutes of the November meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Kirk Chestnut and the second by Robin Cross. The motion passed.

Kirk Chestnut, Kansas City metro area EAS chairman, reviewed the most recent changes to the area monitoring stations. KMBZ-FM 98.1 has been designated the new LP-1 station. KCSP-AM is now the area LP-2 station. KCMO-FM 94.9 remains the LP-2 it has been for some time.

Ron Rockrohr, chapter certification chairman, reminded us that the next local certification exams will be given February 1-11, 2019 and the deadline for registration is December $31^{\rm st}$.

There was no other new or old business.

The motion to adjourn was by Steve Hendrix and the second by Dave Buell.

There was no program but a general discussion of engineering topics.

Submitted by:
Ben Weiss
Secretary/Treasurer